WEBB TEMPORARILY ASSIGNED BY GOVERNOR

David Webb is being temporarily assigned by the Department of Health and Welfare from his present duties as Superintendent of the Anchorage State Jail to assist the Governor's Criminal Justice Commission, headed by Richard Lauber, Executive Director.

He will be working in the field of corrections under the Commission which received a planning grant under the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act.

The assignment is expected to last approximately six weeks.

Webb will be traveling to attend meetings in Norman, Oklahoma, on law enforcement systems, the national control of crime and delinquency, and related areas in the field of corrections.